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Hecklegirth School Newsletter

                                                                        21st March 2019

A Message from the Headteacher: Welcome/Witam!
Welcome/Witam!. 
Thank you to all who attended our latest open afternoon in school. We were delighted to see so many of you drop in to celebrate the learning across the classes. Your feedback has been collated and is displayed on the school noticeboard but I have added a summary below to share a flavour of what you have shared with us. 
Parental involvement in school is vital for our success. We are still looking for any interested parents and carers to get involved in our working group on reviewing the school’s vision, values and aims and invite you to join me and the Learning Council in school on Thursday 28th March at 9am for a short meeting to look at new ideas. Thank you to those who ticked the values sheets on display in the front hall during Open Day- these will feed in to our discussion. 
From Mrs Alexander , Headteacher
Reporting to Parents/Events
Online Safety
Thank you to those who took part in our Facebook poll on their interest in holding another internet safety workshop. I am in touch with the local police regarding a suitable date at the start of the new term and will contact you all when this is confirmed. 
School Improvement Planning

Nurture
-Our teaching staff are leading a review on the positive behaviour policy and this has been issued for your perusal. Any comments should be forwarded to Mr Palmer before the holidays to allow us to review and update as appropriate. Mr Palmer will be leading an assembly with pupils this week about the updated guidance which will also help us inform change. 
-Next session Miss Dennis will be the school representative at the Rights Respecting Schools programme training, which the cluster are taking forward as an aspect of cluster improvement. 
Raising attainment in literacy including the use of digital technology

-Mr Brown has introduced an online spelling programme to support learners who find this aspect of literacy difficult. It is only in its first few weeks but feedback thus far is positive from pupils. 

-P4-7 have new spelling workbooks to support a progression of spelling skills. The new strategies will be taught in school with some follow-up work to be completed as part of homework. 

-P1, 4 & 7 will be taking part in the Scottish Government’s Scottish National Standardised Assessments when their teachers feel they are ready to achieve a level. These teachers have attended training on the delivery and will be supported by the SMT. More details below. 

-Nursery staff are planning workshops for parents to deliver information on pre-writing skills, alongside Occupational Therapy and the Family Learning Coordinator.  

STEM
- Mr Stevenson and Mrs Menzies attended a full day of training on Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths recently and have back enthused to engage our young people in a range of new learning.  

-P1-6 all attended a Generation Science workshop in school over the past few weeks, funded in part by a grant from the Edina Trust. 

-P7 are successfully learning about technology through a range of woodwork skills in class. Updates to follow soon!
- Our nursery blog has been highly commended during a recent STEM visit from Carol Moyes, a ‘raising attainment’ teacher for the region. As always we encourage you to have a look in order to share the children’s experiences and to comment.
SNSA
The Scottish Government commissioned the Scottish National Standardised Assessments as part of the National Improvement Framework. Schools across Scotland will be using SNSA assessments to assess all children in P1, P4 and P7 in aspects of reading, writing and numeracy shortly. This information is only part of the overall picture of your child and will be combined with teacher judgment and ongoing continuous assessment throughout the year to provide overall guidance on the progress each child is making.
P5/6 Assembly- Friday 29th
Due to a clash of dates with a dancing competition, we are moving the P5/6 assembly forward to next Friday (29th) at 1.20pm. To reserve a seat please call the office. 

School Reports

Teaching staff are currently reporting on pupil progress and reports will be issued to parents and carers at the start of May. A family consultation event will be held on May 20th after school where you are invited to meet the teacher to discuss any specific aspects of the report if you wish. No appointments will be issued and the teacher will meet with families in order of their arrival to class. Teachers may add a slip in with the report if they have not had the chance to meet with you at a previous event and wish to discuss a particular aspect of progress with you.  
Communication

Our next School Improvement Plan will include a section on improving communication across the school community and increasing parental engagement. A questionnaire will be issued in the coming weeks to gauge parental views and ideas on communication from school, communication to school, opportunities to get involved in your child’s education and how to engage more families in school events. Information from this will be collated along with staff and pupil feedback to help us plan our next steps for improvement. We welcome all feedback- including the positive! 
Book Fair/World Book Day

Thankyou to all who took part in World Book Day and who supported our Scholastic Book fair. Through your purchases, the school has earned £644 of free books!
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Health and Wellbeing

Attendance and Time-keeping

In the interests of health and safety, may we remind parents/carers to contact the school if a child is going to be absent or late to school. Any holidays taken during term must also be reported to the school office by letter, prior to the absence. We also ask that, as a matter of courtesy, if you are going to be late to collect your child from school that you call the office to alert us and enable us to keep your child safe at the office until your arrival. Thank you for your cooperation.
Curling Success
Well done to Caleb, Katie and Courtney from P7 who came out with top marks at the recent curling sessions at Lockerbie. 
PE Kit

Please check your child has PE kit (t-shirt, shorts/tracksuit bottoms and gym shoes)  in school each week. If they take it home for a wash or after a club, please remind them to pop it back in the bag the next day. 
Sports Awards
Hecklegirth Primary School have been nominated for the Large School Sport Award and our swimming and netball teams have been nominated for Team of the Year for this years’ Annandale and Eskdale School Sport Awards ceremony at Langholm on Friday 26th April. Some of our P7 pupils and staff will attend the ceremony. A video has been made this week to showcase our Gold Sport Award from SportScotland and to hear from staff and pupils about the clubs and sporting achievements in our school.  
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Community Work

Great Big School Clean 2019
The Learning Council are taking part in a litter pick next Monday morning around the local community. If you have a spare hour and fancy getting involved then please come along for 9am dressed for any weather!
Big Pedal – 25th March-5th April

We will once again be taking part in this initiative.  Further information to follow.
Hecklegirth Fundraisers

Whole School Trip
Ticket order sheets have gone out to P1-7 pupils for the trip to the Sands Centre’s Wallace and Gromit. Orders should be dropped into the school office by Friday, 29th March.
Parent Council 

Our next meeting is on 29th April and we would invite you all to join us for coffee from 6-7pm, to share your ideas for helping our school community. On the agenda this month will be Rotakids’ community project work and a talk on Annan Play Park   
For more information contact:

     Chairperson-Mike Wigham      
     Vice Chairperson-Rachel Stott
     Email: hecklegirthparentcouncil@gmail.com 
Nursery News
We’ve had interesting visits to the Fire Station where we learned about the role of a firefighter and role played scenarios in order to learn all about road safety. The children were enthusiastic about the visit and have been invited back to the station on Saturday 6th April for an open day if anyone is able to attend. Next week we will be visiting the police station to learn about the role of a police officer. Thank you to all the parents who supported our visits and to all those who came in to speak about their own jobs.

P6 buddies have been building relationships with children in the nursery and the children are now looking forward to their regular visits. They have been putting their training from Eileen Johnstone, Lifelong Learning Co-ordinator in to practice
Learning in Action
£225 raised for Comic Relief- thank you for your donations. 
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New art work around school 


Dates for the Diary 
March 
25th- Learning Council taking part in a national litter pick

28th- Working group on vision, values and aims @ 9am

29th- P5/6 assembly @ 1.20pm
April

2nd- Cross country event for P6 and P7 

5th- Easter assembly; last day of term

8-22nd - School holidays

23rd- School re-opens @ 8.55am for term 4

29th- Parent Council meeting @ 6pm
May

3rd – School reports due out

6th- May Day holiday- school closed

7th – Carlisle Embroidery Uniform Sale 2-4 pm

9th – P7 parents’ info evening at Annan Academy

16th- P7 HWB day at Annan Academy 
20th- Family consultations event – details to follow
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Staff Car Park- further plea


The Staff car park is extremely busy and we ask again that those collecting pupils at the start and end of the school day to refrain from parking in here. We remind you exit on foot using the path around the school car park and not to take your children through and around the cars, which is causing some alarm for delivery drivers.. We only want to keep our pupils safe so please do not shout at staff following Council advice!. 





School Contact Information


Telephone – 01461 202629


Email – � HYPERLINK "mailto:gw08officehecklegirt@ea.dumgal.sch.uk" �gw08officehecklegirt@ea.dumgal.sch.uk�
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